, GREG VITALI, MEMBER

1001 EAST DARBY ROAD HAVERTOWN, PENNSYLVANIA 19083 PHONE: (610) 789-3900 FAX: (215) 560-4197

103 EAST WING
P.O. BOX 202166
HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17120-2166
PHONE: (717) 787-7647
FAX: (717) 705-2089
E-MAIL: greg@gregvitali.com
HOMEPAGE: www.gregvitali.com



House of Representatives COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA HARRISBURG

February 10th, 2011

Carol Collier

Executive Director Commission Members Delaware River Basin Commission P.O. Box 7360 West Trenton, NJ 08628

Re: Draft Natural Gas Development Regulations—the Public Process

Dear Director Collier and Commission Members,

to the second of the second of

As a Pennsylvania legislator, I support broad and active participation by the public in government decision making. I believe that public input improves the outcome that is achieved and that more informed and effective decisions are made by regulatory agencies when the public robustly takes part in the process.

MARKET POLICE TO MERCHANIST INC. SECTION TO SECTION AND AND ADMINISTRATION.

I urge you to expand the public input process for the proposed natural gas regulations that you issued on December 9. The 90 day comment period is simply not long enough for large numbers of people to meaningfully participate, especially considering the strong public concern about the impacts of natural gas development on drinking water and the complexity of the issues involved.

The dense 80 page rule that you have published requires in depth technical comments that will take time to develop and requires careful expert review. The development of policy comments by policymakers such as elected officials and relevant agencies as well as by nongovernmental organizations and the general public also requires a comprehensive analysis of the proposed regulations and an understanding of the Commission's regulatory regime. All of this takes time to be done right.

n and government in Depote to grandballings, or halong a residence this could be a before a become

I request that the Commission expand the public participation process for the proposed regulations:

- 1. The public comment period should be extended from 90 days to 180 days in order to allow for robust public participation; 90 days is wholly inadequate, especially considering that holidays occurred in the midst of the original period.
- 2. Verbal testimony is an important way people can take part and three hearings are not sufficient to allow input from the affected public. Public hearings should be held at geographically accessible locations. In Pennsylvania, the state with the largest and longest land mass that drains to the Delaware, there should be at least one in the Upper Delaware, one in the Lehigh Valley Region and a public hearing in Philadelphia, where 1.5 million people get their drinking water from City intakes.

Thank you for considering my suggestions regarding the public's input into the Commission's proposed natural gas development regulations, a landmark rulemaking that will shape the future of the Delaware River Basin. Please advise me as to your intentions regarding expansion of the public participation process.

Sincerely,

Representative Greg Vitali 166th District, Pennsylvania GREG VITALI, MEMBER

1001 EAST DARBY ROAD HAVERTOWN, PENNSYLVANIA 19083 PHONE: (610) 789-3900 FAX: (215) 560-4197

103 EAST WING P.O. BOX 202166 HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17120-2166 PHONE: (717) 787-7647 FAX: (717) 705-2089 E-MAIL: greg@gregvitali.com

HOMEPAGE: www.gregvitali.com



House of Represer COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA HARRISBURG

COMMITTEES

APPROPRIATIONS ENVIRONMENTAL RESOURCES AND ENERGY STATE GOVERNMENT

April 14, 2011

Carol Collier **Executive Director** Commission Members Delaware River Basin Commission P.O. Box 7360 West Trenton, NJ 08628-0360

Re: Draft Natural Gas Development Regulations for the Delaware River Basin

Dear Director Collier and Commission Members.

As a Pennsylvania legislator, I urge the Commission to strengthen the proposed draft natural gas development regulations that are being considered to protect the drinking water supply for over 15 million people and the tremendous resources of the Delaware River. The Delaware River remains one of the cleanest rivers in the nation: 5% of the US population relies on the River for its drinking water. Preserving the quality and health of this River is essential to ensuring sustainable and healthy communities here in the Delaware Valley for this generation and future generations so Pennsylvania will continue to be a thriving and healthy state where young families will want to settle down and live.

Since its inception in 1961, the DRBC has helped clean up polluted areas of the watershed and preserved the Delaware River through its Special Protection Waters Program that was put in place over the years because of the healthy conditions of the River. The entire 197-mile non-tidal Delaware River is now designated Special Protection Waters because of its high water quality. The Delaware River is also a Wild & Scenic River and every year kayak and canoers flock to this stretch of the River to enjoy with their families, supporting local jobs and many liveries along the Delaware River. The National Park Service reports that the U.S. has 3.5 million miles of rivers, but only 11,434 river miles (just over one-quarter of one percent) are included in the National Wild and Scenic Rivers System - our Delaware River is part of this important designation. In New York, New Jersey, and Pennsylvania alone, the total economic contribution of outdoor recreation exceeds \$38 million annually, generating over 350 thousand jobs and adding additional economic sales and tax revenues of more than \$32 million (Outdoor Industry Foundation, Fall 2006).

With these designations and such an important resource for Pennsylvanian's , it is critical that the DRBC strengthens proposed gas rules being considered to ensure protection of the resource and the drinking water supply. The DRBC should conduct a cumulative impact analysis of natural gas development on the resources of the Delaware River Basin before finalizing or voting on gas drilling regulations. This research would help inform the regulations and is a critical step. Thirty-six percent of the Delaware River Watershed is underlain with Marcellus shale so we cannot afford to develop this reserve without a clear picture and study in place. New York is in the process of doing a similar study so Pennsylvanians should also be given the same protections.

I am concerned that the proposed rules, if finalized, completed, and voted on by the Commissioners before a cumulative impact study of the Delaware River Basin is conducted, is putting in jeopardy the Basin's resources for which we all rely. Philadelphia City Council is also urging DRBC to conduct a cumulative analysis study and wait until the underway EPA study on hydraulic fracturing and impacts to drinking water is completed (projected to be completed in 2012). In addition, the Philadelphia Water Department has also requested that a cumulative analysis be conducted. On our watch, we cannot get this wrong. We see the legacy of abandoned anthracite coal mining in Pennsylvania still costing taxpayers money for clean up decades later and towns where streams still run orange from abandoned mine drainage are often far from the vibrant boomtowns they once were when mining had begun. We can't make this same mistake again and must learn from our history.

The pace of drilling in Pennsylvania is ramping up at a fast rate, yet concerns about where and what to do with the wastewater continue to be a concern. Chemicals found in drilling wastewater like bromide, can react with water treatment processes forming carcinogens in drinking water. A recent March 25, 2011 study by Center for Healthy Environments and Communities (CHEC), University of Pittsburgh found bromide concentrations below one drilling wastewater treatment facility in Pennsylvania that discharged into Blacklick Creek to be 10,688 times the level (100 ppb level) at which authorities become concerned. Pennsylvania is the only state where drilling is occurring that is using its streams to absorb the waste. Many of the chemicals used in hydraulic fracturing are known to cause human health impacts. Philadelphia Water Department also believes the DRBC should not allow the discharge of drilling wastewater anywhere above drinking water intakes in the Delaware and Schuylkill Rivers. The question of what will we do with all the wastewater as drilling continues to ramp up has yet to be answered? This needs to be figured out before this water is generated.

Let's error on the side of caution and take our time here in the Delaware River Watershed for the sake of our community's health and future generations. The gas has been in the Marcellus Shale for millions of years and it can wait for the science to be conducted to show us how hydraulic fracturing for gas can be done safely and if it can be done without risking our water and health.

Thank you for considering my input into the Commission's proposed natural gas development regulations, a landmark rulemaking that will shape the future of the Delaware River Basin.

Sincerely,

Streng Vitali

CC.

Governor Corbett

Governor Christie

Governor Markell

Governor Cuomo

Maya van Rossum, the Delaware Riverkeeper